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Dear Colleagues, 
 
I hope you are having a good week. 
 
This week, Ofsted and the Care Quality Commission have been visiting Worcestershire to inspect our 
arrangements for children with special education needs and disabilities. I want to extend a heartfelt 
thank you to everyone who has contributed information or participated in the inspection. Your 
involvement is greatly appreciated. 
 
Last Thursday, I had the pleasure of attending the Worcestershire Education Awards, an event that 
shines a spotlight on those who are making a difference in education. The awards also recognise the 
achievements, passion, and dedication of those working in the sector, from nurseries to primary and 
secondary schools, as well as colleges and training schemes. A huge congratulations to all the 
nominees and winners this year. For a full list of winners and photos from the awards please visit the  
Worcestershire Education Awards website. 
 
The Academy Sponsor Free School Presumption Competition for the new first school in Foxlydiate, 
Redditch is now open. The competition will be tendered in accordance with the Council’s procurement 
procedures and follow the Department for Education Free School Presumption Process. Please note 
you must be registered as a multi-academy trust by the close of the competition on 14th June 2024 to 
be considered. For the latest information please visit: www.worcestershire.gov.uk/firstschoolredditch 
or register on In-Tend to express an interest using tender reference number WCC 00003913. 
 
Earlier this month, Superintendent Ed Hancox, Head of Prevention at West Mercia Police wrote out to 
all schools to outline some changes that West Mercia Police are making to their youth engagement 
offering and the way they support schools. The changes include youth engagement and education, 
exploitation and vulnerability training and projects such as Steer Clear, Climb and Neighbourhood 
Matters. Read letter from West Mercia Police in full.  
 
Wishing you all the best. 
 
  

 

mailto:swilkins@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk
https://www.worcesternews.co.uk/worcestershireeducationawards/news/
http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/firstschoolredditch
https://www.in-tendhost.co.uk/worcestershire/aspx/Home
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1u6n-Bde2RHZiNRHziaFvo5_uoPg7RJ6A/view?usp=sharing
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Latest education news and updates 
 
Wraparound Schools Survey 
 
We are requesting that all schools with children from Reception to Year 6 complete a survey about the 
wraparound provision that is available to their pupils. We would like all schools to submit a response, 
even if there is no wraparound provision available. The information provided will be used to inform LA 
planning as well as to inform parents and carers of the childcare available for their school age children.  
 
Complete Wraparound Provision Survey  
 
Please ensure you have submitted your response by Friday 10th May.  
 
 
School Compliance Audit 
 
A message about the School Compliance Audit has been sent out to maintained schools in the past few 
days requesting initial information with copies of certificates and reports. If you have not received this 
message, please contact: schoolpremisesrisk@worcestershire.gov.uk. 
 
 
Asbestos: Duty to manage 
 
The HSE, as part of its Asbestos: Duty to manage campaign presents a free webinar.  
 
The law, the risk to health and how to safely manage asbestos webinar is taking place at 10:30am on 
Wednesday 15th May.  It covers all buildings, not just schools, but there is a section about what 
happens during an HSE inspection which may be of use during the current HSE Asbestos Management 
in Schools initiative.  It may also be a useful reminder to duty holders and anyone who has 
responsibility for managing asbestos, particularly business and site managers, or to other school staff 
who wish to know more. We recommend that you book a place on the webinar, even if you cannot 
watch it live, as you should be sent a link a few days later which allows you to watch at your 
convenience.  
 
Register here: Course: Duty to Manage Asbestos in Buildings (hse.gov.uk).   
 
For more school-specific information, please see Managing asbestos in schools - Frequently asked 
questions (hse.gov.uk). 
 
 
Information for schools: Advice and guidance on buying for schools 
 
The Department for Education (DfE) is hosting free webinars for school business professionals who buy 
goods and services for their schools. DfE has also made available two pre-recorded webinars providing 
information about the free ‘Get help buying for schools service’ for schools’ procurement needs, and 
the risk protection arrangement, the DfE’s alternative to commercial insurance. 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/LvKXVTRMjK
mailto:schoolpremisesrisk@worcestershire.gov.uk
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmhzZS5nb3YudWsvYXNiZXN0b3MvZHV0eS9pbmRleC5odG0_dXRtX2NvbnRlbnQ9JnV0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX25hbWU9JnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkmdXRtX3Rlcm09IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxNy45MzQ3MDA0MSJ9.RdmExKghJggjSc-uPYfgBrRJJTq3fYq44tNv19z3Y9c/s/526167023/br/240875311331-l
https://solutions.hse.gov.uk/health-and-safety-training-courses/duty-to-manage-asbestos-in-buildings?cg=35077&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.hse.gov.uk/education/asbestos-faqs.htm
https://www.hse.gov.uk/education/asbestos-faqs.htm
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmV2ZW50YnJpdGUuY29tL2NjL2ZyZWUtZGZlLXdlYmluYXJzLWZvci1zY2hvb2xzLXN1bW1lci0yMDI0LTMxNTY3MTk_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxOS45MzU4NDU4MSJ9.oeaitQQzcpKZT0uy-zb2BDpYJGJaNgffwxxY7WD18Xg/s/2142671815/br/241019005871-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZ2V0aGVscGJ1eWluZ2ZvcnNjaG9vbHMuY2FtcGFpZ24uZ292LnVrL3ByZS1yZWNvcmRlZC13ZWJpbmFycy8_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxOS45MzU4NDU4MSJ9.-YwiSX9U8zt-eC_OqBpfb5IWybSM9X7yTBHEf1YRkj4/s/2142671815/br/241019005871-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZ2V0aGVscGJ1eWluZ2ZvcnNjaG9vbHMuY2FtcGFpZ24uZ292LnVrL3ByZS1yZWNvcmRlZC13ZWJpbmFycy8_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxOS45MzU4NDU4MSJ9.-YwiSX9U8zt-eC_OqBpfb5IWybSM9X7yTBHEf1YRkj4/s/2142671815/br/241019005871-l
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The Digital Switchover 
 
A reminder that the UK’s telephone network is changing.  
 
Between now and 2025, Openreach are removing all old analogue lines (analogue lines are also often 
referred to as copper wire connections used by most old telephone services) public switched telephone 
network (PSTN) and changing to a fully digital network across the UK.  
 
This means that most telephone providers will be moving their customers from an old analogue line over to 
a new upgraded digital landline using a digital service such as fibre.  
 
Changes have already started across the UK including some areas of Worcestershire.  
 
Schools should treat their telephone lines as any other business line, contact their providers and start 
making the changes to a digital alternative before the cut off in 2025.  
 
For more information, visit: The Digital Switchover is coming

  

https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/council-services/communities/digital-switchover-coming
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Latest attendance news and updates 
 
Worcestershire Attendance Forum and Network Event 
 
Don’t forget to book your place at the Worcestershire Attendance Forum on 1 July 2024 at 
Worcestershire County Cricket Club. 
 
This event will provide updates of all changes for schools, supporting school attendance leads to 
ensure compliance with required statutory duties for the new academic year. To find our more please 
download the Worcestershire Attendance Forum Flyer.  
 
Book your place via WCF:CPD using your school CPD leader login details.  
 
If you have any questions, please email the Conference Team at: 
Conferences@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk  
 
 
Year 11 Pupils - Use of Study Leave 
 
Code S: Leave of absence for the purpose of studying for a public examination  
DfE guidance makes clear where study leave can be granted by schools for Year 11 pupils: 
Study leave should be used sparingly and not granted by default once tuition of the exam syllabus is 
complete. 
 
If schools do decide to grant study leave, provision must still be made available for pupils who want to 
continue to come into school to revise.  
 
Leave of absence for pupils during public examinations can therefore be granted when agreed in 
advance with a parent with whom the pupil normally resides with, (or the pupil if they will be over 
compulsory school age by the time of the absence).  
 
Public examinations for 2024 begin on 9th May. 
 
For any schools granting study leave during the public examination period, register code ‘S’ is to be 
used when the pupil is not in attendance for exams.  
 
For statistical purposes this is classed as an authorised absence. 
 
It is good practice for schools to consider how best to support students for whom you believe 
remaining in school, rather than taking study leave, may be in their best interests, or advantageous 
regarding any home/situational difficulties. 
 
Schools must take into consideration how best to continue to support the most vulnerable/potentially 
vulnerable pupils and uphold all safeguarding duties until Year 11 pupils complete their statutory 
education on 28th June 2024. 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oZcCtbFjuUTcebOUkcpGdkMEHNesXfTd/view?usp=sharing
https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/LearnCPD/CourseBooking.aspx?CourseId=849&CourseSessionId=0&WaitlistGUID=&CourseGUID=&CourseSessionGUID=
mailto:Conferences@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk
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DfE Attendance Webinars 
 
The DfE are holding a series of webinars for schools to assist understanding of the required changes in 
the updated Working together to improve school attendance guidance. Due to the number of 
expected attendees these events are bookable through Eventbrite. You will receive a link to the 
webinar and reminders through the Eventbrite site. 
 
The Senior Attendance Champion role: school senior lead for attendance  
7 May 3.30 – 4.30pm  
This webinar will explore the key role of the senior attendance champion within the school SLT. It will 
cover their role in relation to setting the strategy and vision; developing effective policies; and use of 
data and evaluating impact. Sign up here 
 
Working Together to Improve School Attendance: DfE guidance overview for schools 
13 May 3.30 – 4.30pm  
This webinar will cover the key principles behind the DfE's 'Working Together to improve school 
attendance' guidance. It will highlight the main expectations for schools, and what has changed in the 
latest update for Autumn term 2024. Sign up here 
 
School attendance register: attendance and absence codes 
22 May 3.30 – 4.30pm 
This webinar will provide an overview of recording attendance and absence in the register using the 
codes that will be mandatory from August 2024, in the School Attendance (Pupil Registration) 
(England) Regulations 2024. Sign up here 
 
National Framework for Penalty Notices overview 
4 June 3.30 – 4.30pm  
This webinar will provide an overview of the new national framework for penalty notices for schools 
and other stakeholders (e.g. early help staff) which applies from August 2024. It will summarise the 
new national threshold for considering a penalty notice, the escalation for repeat offences and the use 
of the 'notice to improve' where support is appropriate. Sign up here 
 
School admission register: deletion from the school roll 
10 June 3.30 – 4.30pm  
This webinar will provide an overview of when a pupil’s name can be deleted from the admission 
register, highlighting changes made by the School Attendance (Pupil Registration) (England) 
Regulations 2024. Sign up here 
 
Data Returns: sharing attendance information with local authorities and others 
25 June 3.30 – 4.30pm  
This webinar will outline what information from school registers must be shared with local authorities 
and how the daily attendance data tool can support this. Sign up here 
 
Holding effective targeted support meetings between schools and LA 
2 July 3.30 – 4.30pm  
This webinar will explore what makes an effective Targeting Support Meeting (TSM) between the 
school and LA. It will cover the expectations on TSMs; aims of the meetings; collaborative working; use 
of data; and action planning for persistently absent and severely absent pupils. Sign up here 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-improve-school-attendance
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-senior-attendance-champion-role-school-senior-lead-for-attendance-tickets-880668010727?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/881227133077?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/school-attendance-register-attendance-and-absence-codes-tickets-881229199257?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/national-framework-for-penalty-notices-for-school-absence-overview-tickets-880822462697?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/school-admission-register-deletion-from-the-school-roll-tickets-880808761717
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/data-returns-sharing-attendance-information-with-las-and-others-tickets-881230543277?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/880830777567?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Latest SEND news and updates 
 
SENCO Attendance at Placement and Provision Panel 
 
Each Tuesday and Thursday morning 9-11am the Multi-agency SEND Placement and Provision Panel 
takes place.  The purpose of the SEND Placement and Provision Panel is to ensure there is transparent, 
consistent, fair and focused decision making, in line with the legislation for the educational placement 
of children and young people with Education, Health and Care Plans (EHC Plans). 
 
The SEND Placement and Provision Panel is where a decision is made about the type of educational 
setting that a child or young person requires. They also make decisions relating to: 
 

• any changes to the level of support 
• not to issue an Education, Health and Care Plan following an assessment or reassessment 
• cease to maintain an Education, Health and Care Plan 
• all requests for a Personal Education Budget or EOTAS package 
• any requests that have a financial cost for example requests for a change in banding 

 
More information can be found on the SEND Local Offer website. 
 
Each panel is attended by a SENCO who contributes to the decision-making process.  If you are a 
SENCO, in any phase, and would like to be part of the panel process, please follow the link below to 
request access to the sign up spreadsheet.  Once accessed, you will be able to identify the dates that 
are available, and which you are able to attend. 
 

 SENCO Panel Attendance.xlsx 
 
 
 
  

https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/council-services/childrens-services/send-local-offer/ehcp-education-health-and-care-plans#:%7E:text=The%20SEND%20Placement%20and%20Provision,following%20an%20assessment%20or%20reassessment
https://worcestershirecc-my.sharepoint.com/:x:/r/personal/ljones14_worcschildrenfirst_org_uk/Documents/Documents/SENCo%20network/SENCO%20Panel%20Attendance.xlsx?d=w00551342e78f412ca9239af9630cb539&csf=1&web=1&e=u4HV7F
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Latest health news and updates 
 
Mental Health and Wellbeing in Educational Settings 
 
We have been working together with settings and services to support the development of services, 
provision and guidance in meeting the mental health and wellbeing needs of children and young 
people in settings across Worcestershire. To gain a clear view of the impact of this work we are asking 
Designated Mental Health Leads in settings to respond to this short survey at different points through 
the process.  This survey should only take 5 minutes of their time. 
 
Complete Mental Health and Wellbeing in Schools Survey  
 
The deadline for responses is Friday 24th May 2024. 
 
 
Health Screening In Schools 
 
Year 9 Health Screening 23/24  
 
Worcestershire Health and Care NHS Trust have now completed Health Screening in 22 high schools 
across Worcestershire and keen to complete screening in the remaining schools with your support so 
that their universal offer is extended to all young people in Year 9 across the county. A significant 
number of unmet health needs that were not previously known to other professionals have been 
identified. In response, Public Health messages have been issued with advice how to access local and 
national support. All questionnaires submitted have been triaged by Specialist Public Health Nurses 
and 1:1 follow up appointments arranged as necessary. ‘FLAG meetings’ have also taken place with 
schools to discuss all young people who present with increasing concerns. Many referrals have also 
been made to other services to ensure health needs are met. 
 
Reception Health Screening 23/24 
 
Health Screening for children in Reception started after February half-term and is being rolled out 
across all primary and first schools over the coming months. This screening programme is extended to 
over 6000 families across Worcestershire each year and has the potential to make a significant 
difference through the advice and support that can be offered. They have already seen positive 
outcomes for the support they have been able to provide to families.  
 
The uptake, however, has been lower than expected therefore they are asking for support from 
schools to ensure the parent/carer letters are sent out via email using the email template provided. 
The email template contains brightly coloured graphics and a link to a short introductory video, in the 
hope that it is ‘eye-catching’ to the recipient. 
 
They would be grateful if the School Screener posters supplied by the School Health Nursing Team are 
displayed in prominent places around school to also promote uptake. Any other support to promote 
this initiative would be hugely appreciated so that they can support children and families to address 
any unmet health needs e.g. sharing information via parent newsletters and on school websites etc. 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/5bFmJGKQGJ
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Reception Health Screening for 24/25 cohort 
 
They are focussing on a ‘School Readiness’ approach for the Reception 24/25 intake, so that children 
who are due to start school in September 2024 are offered advice and support to address some of the 
emerging issues over the summer holidays e.g. toileting, dressing, feeding, behaviour, child 
development etc. 
 
The School Health Nursing Team will be making contact to request the dates of any planned New 
Parent intake evenings. Where possible they would like the opportunity to attend and either deliver a 
short presentation or display a stand to promote this universal health screening programme. 
Parent/carer leaflets and letters will be provided (to go in packs of information etc.) so that parents 
can register their child/children on the School Screener platform and submit the questionnaire before 
they start school. 
 
Year 6 Health Screening 24/25 
 
From September 2024 the School Health Nursing Team will be offering health screening to all children 
in Year 6. 
 
The School Health Nursing Team will be making contact to plan sessions with all Primary and Middle 
Schools across Worcestershire in preparation for the new academic year. Parents/carers will receive a 
letter and will be able to opt-their child/children out of the screening programme if they wish. 
 
To complete the questionnaire children will need access to the ICT suite or tablets and will be 
supported by their team to complete and submit their questionnaire. Parents will then receive a 
summary letter with further information via the School Screener Parent Portal. Any emerging health 
‘themes’ will be shared with schools and their team will make contact to discuss how these themes can 
be addressed. 
 
If you would like to know more about School Screener or contact their service for more information:  
 

• Access: SchoolScreener | Child Health In-School | Used by School Nursing Teams 
• Access your School Health Nurse via their One Number: 01905 520032. 
• Access their website: Starting Well Partnership | Worcestershire | Starting Well 

(startingwellworcs.nhs.uk) 
 
If you would like more information to add to your school website, please get in touch via 
whcnhs.startingwell@nhs.net 
 
 
 
 
  

https://schoolscreener.com/
https://www.startingwellworcs.nhs.uk/
https://www.startingwellworcs.nhs.uk/
mailto:whcnhs.startingwell@nhs.net
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Tick Awareness 
 
As we head into spring and summer, we are reminding people to be ‘tick aware’ as they enjoy the 
great outdoors. Ticks are small, spider-like creatures that are found in leafy, grassy areas and feed on 
the blood of animals and humans. Ticks can be active all year round, but they are most active in the 
months April to July. 
 
Ticks live in many different outdoor environments, but they are particularly common in grassy and 
wooded areas. You are therefore more at risk of being bitten if you take part in activities such as 
hiking, cycling, or camping. You might also be exposed to ticks while on a walk in some urban parks and 
gardens. 
 
Ticks can carry infections, including Lyme Disease and, very rarely, tick-borne encephalitis (TBE). 
 
In the UK, the most important tick species to human health is Ixodes ricinus, more commonly known as 
the sheep, castor bean or deer tick. This species can be found feeding on humans and is the principle 
vector of Lyme Disease and other tick-borne infections. 
 
Lyme Disease 
 
Lyme disease is a bacterial infection that can be spread to humans by infected ticks. Studies in Europe 
estimate that 1% to 5% of tick bites can lead to Lyme disease. It is easier to treat if diagnosed earlier.  
 
One of the most common symptoms of Lyme Disease is a spreading, ‘bullseye’ rash at the site of the 
tick bite which typically develops 3 to 30 days after being bitten. This rash does not occur in all cases. 
Other symptoms include mild flu-like symptoms such as fever, headache and fatigue, a facial droop, 
nerve pains and numbness or tingling in the hands or feet. 
 
Lyme disease should not deter you from enjoying the outdoors because you can reduce your chance of 
infection by following the precautions below. 
 
More information on Lyme disease treatment can be found on gov.uk. 
 
Tick-Borne encephalitis (TBE) 
 
Tick borne encephalitis (TBE) is a viral infection which can also spread via the bite of infected ticks.  
 
Although it is prevalent in many parts of the world, including several European countries, in the last 
few years, ticks carrying TBE have been found in a few areas in England. A very small number of human 
TBE cases have been diagnosed that are thought to have been acquired in the UK. 
 
Most people with TBE do not have any symptoms. Those that do develop symptoms tend to become 
unwell 7-14 days after being bitten by an infected tick. Symptoms may be a mild flu-like illness but 
some people will develop severe infection in the central nervous system such as meningitis (infection 
of the membrane around the brain and spinal cord) or encephalitis (swelling of the brain). 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/lyme-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tick-borne-encephalitis/
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/lyme-disease-guidance-data-and-analysis
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/encephalitis/
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Symptoms of severe disease can initially include a high fever with a headache, vomiting and neck 
stiffness. This can then progress to confusion, seizures or fits, weakness of the arms or legs reduced or 
loss of consciousness. 
 
If you think you, or someone you know might have severe TBE dial 999, mention if you have been 
bitten by a tick or have been travelling as TBE is much more common in many other countries than in 
the UK. 
 
Remember that advice and treatment is readily available through the NHS. If you think you have been 
bitten by a tick and have symptoms, contact your GP and accept the treatment that is offered to you. 
 
How to avoid tick-borne infections 
 
While walking in green spaces, stick to clearly defined paths and try to avoid brushing against 
vegetation where ticks might be present. Also consider wearing clothing that covers your skin such as 
long trousers or long sleeved tops. This will make it more difficult for ticks to access a suitable place to 
bite. 
 
Use insect repellent (for example DEET) and regularly check clothing or exposed skin so that you can 
spot any crawling ticks and brush them off. 
 
After spending time outside, it’s very important to check yourself, clothing, pets, and others for ticks. 
Remove any attached tick as soon as you find it using a tick-removal tool or fine-tipped tweezers. Fine-
tipped tweezers are different from regular tweezers that might be used to remove eyebrow hair. They 
are very narrow and pointed at the tip and ensure that ticks are not squashed during removal. 

 

Access additional resources to raise awareness of ticks, including a leaflet and poster  
 
 
  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/tick-bite-risks-and-prevention-of-lyme-disease
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SMHL Training Grant 
 
Secure your grant to improve your school or college’s approach to mental health and wellbeing in 
2024. Grants of £1,200 are still available to access continuing professional development (CPD) for your 
school or college’s mental health lead. If you haven’t already done so, claim your grant this term and 
join the 15,000 schools and colleges that have already accessed a DfE quality assured senior mental 
health lead course, including 74% of schools in Worcestershire. The training will develop your mental 
health lead’s knowledge and practical skills to embed an effective whole school or college approach to 
mental health and wellbeing.  
 
87% of senior leads who competed the training in 2021-2022 said that it enabled them to plan or 
improve their approach, and 83 per cent said that they would recommend the course to others.  
The training includes important topics to lead change in your setting, such as: 
 

• Understanding and identifying mental health and wellbeing needs and monitoring the 
impact of support 

• Approaches to plan and lead change aligned to the work of your DSL and SENCO 
• Developing your universal and targeted support offer 
• Engaging students/pupils and developing positive relationships with parents, families and 

carers.  
 
Take five minutes to claim your training grant. You can also use the grant to pay for supply cover while 
leads are engaged in learning and/or to pay for additional training or resources to help with 
implementing your approach. Choose from over 90 quality assured courses at beginner, intermediate 
and advanced levels, delivered on-line or face-to-face and tailored to the needs of your settings.  
 
You can now also claim a 2nd grant if your trained mental health lead left your setting before fully 
developing your whole school or college approach. 
 
Recently launched: 
  
Access a new resource hub to help mental health leads embed a whole school or college approach to 
mental health & wellbeing. This has been developed with Anna Freud, in partnership with education 
representatives and mental health experts.  
  
A new targeted mental wellbeing support toolkit is also available. This provides a practical guide and 
filterable tool to help schools and colleges review, refresh and develop effective targeted support for 
pupils and learners with social, emotional and mental health needs. 
  
Senior leads tell us about the action they’ve taken to shape their approach by enabling student voice – 
read about this Department for Education Teaching Blog. 
  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__onlinecollections.des.fasst.org.uk_fastform_senior-2Dmental-2Dhealth-2Dleads&d=DwMFAw&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=1pVcEHdjfnhMnNcgAlRWwPqxNVnhXsof2nKdxM-tHV4&m=bidD1ulCgDEkl6egMNsTT4VQSe8-z6BlvbR788TZ6hU&s=PVpTHq1JwZg49BK9mEtXNpVyLJYjAxxtRkIIlI975gc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__onlinecollections.des.fasst.org.uk_fastform_senior-2Dmental-2Dhealth-2Dleads&d=DwMFAw&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=1pVcEHdjfnhMnNcgAlRWwPqxNVnhXsof2nKdxM-tHV4&m=bidD1ulCgDEkl6egMNsTT4VQSe8-z6BlvbR788TZ6hU&s=PVpTHq1JwZg49BK9mEtXNpVyLJYjAxxtRkIIlI975gc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__assets.publishing.service.gov.uk_government_uploads_system_uploads_attachment-5Fdata_file_995681_Learning-5Foutcomes-5Ffor-5Fsenior-5Fmental-5Fhealth-5Fleads-5Fin-5Fschools-5Fand-5Fcolleges.pdf&d=DwMFAw&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=1pVcEHdjfnhMnNcgAlRWwPqxNVnhXsof2nKdxM-tHV4&m=bidD1ulCgDEkl6egMNsTT4VQSe8-z6BlvbR788TZ6hU&s=4VBdijn9SFSdFRFVRbgZgH4XuN0NoRI1RODR8uXxnW4&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__assets.publishing.service.gov.uk_government_uploads_system_uploads_attachment-5Fdata_file_1020249_Promoting-5Fchildren-5Fand-5Fyoung-5Fpeople-5Fs-5Fmental-5Fhealth-5Fand-5Fwellbeing.pdf&d=DwMFAw&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=1pVcEHdjfnhMnNcgAlRWwPqxNVnhXsof2nKdxM-tHV4&m=bidD1ulCgDEkl6egMNsTT4VQSe8-z6BlvbR788TZ6hU&s=vHc4xy4ji-Ge1L2ET201OyZeFR7bteFPKZq5i0VGTZw&e=
https://onlinecollections.des.fasst.org.uk/fastform/senior-mental-health-leads
https://onlinecollections.des.fasst.org.uk/fastform/senior-mental-health-leads
https://mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/whole-school-or-college-resources/
https://mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/targeted-support/targeted-support-tool/
https://teaching.blog.gov.uk/?s=pupil+voice
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YourSpace Mental Health and Wellbeing Hubs 
 
YourSpace are mental health and wellbeing hubs for children and young people aged 
11-25 available in community locations across Worcestershire. 
 
YourSpace recognises the need for early support to help children and young people cope better with 
their mental health and wellbeing and prevent escalation to more serious mental health difficulties. 
 
They provide a single point of early access, without the need for an appointment to both one to one 
and group support for children and young people. No referral is required for anyone over 16 years but 
those under 16 will need a parental/professional referral with parental consent. 
 
YourSpace can help children and young people facing a range of issues including: 
 

• Low mood, anxiety and stress 
• Improving self-esteem, confidence, and building resilience 
• Managing emotions 
• Support with relationships, family, friends, bullying and boundary setting 
• Self-care, exercise, sleep, routines and motivation 
• Difficulties in school and college 
• Online safety 
• Housing and benefits 

 
YourSpace may also facilitate access to more intensive support and interventions. 
 
Where you can find YourSpace: 
 

• The Old Needleworks, Redditch - Mondays, 12noon to 7pm - starting 29th April 
• Malvern Cube - watch this space! 
• The Hive, Worcester - Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays, 12noon to 7pm - starting 1st 

May 
• Riverside Health and Wellbeing Hub, Evesham - watch this space! 
• Redditch - watch this space!  
• Droitwich Wellbeing Hub - watch this space! 

 
Further information on YourSpace including a flyer, postcard, briefing note and press release can be 
downloaded from Google Drive.    

 

  

https://www.theoldneedleworks.co.uk/
https://www.malverncube.com/
https://www.thehiveworcester.org/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61556928950710
https://www.droitwichwellbeinghub.com/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EL3rKLjNjPptMl9Roar03gx3vGsvG0M1?usp=sharing
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Air Quality in Worcestershire – survey reminder 
 
There is still time to share your views on air quality and air pollution in Worcestershire. 
 
The survey covers various aspects of air quality including perceptions, behaviours, concerns, as well as 
suggestions for improvement. By actively participating, individuals can contribute to shaping future air 
quality policies and initiatives to help make Worcestershire air better for everyone. 
 
To complete the survey, please visit www.worcsregservices.gov.uk/airquality 
 
The survey closes on 12th May 2024. 
 
We would like as much feedback as possible, so please do share the survey link and survey flyer with 
colleagues, networks and the school community. 
 
 
Resources for schools for 11 to 13-year-olds on vaping 
 
The Department of Health and Social Care released evidence-based vaping resources for Year 7 and 8 
students this week.  
 
Linked to the Health Education and personal, social, health and economic (PSHE) curriculum, the 
resources will improve students’ understanding of the potential effects of vaping and help them build 
strategies for resisting pressure to experiment.  
  

http://www.worcsregservices.gov.uk/airquality
http://www.worcsregservices.gov.uk/airquality
https://drive.google.com/file/d/15c9peEdcrIawu5j-Y7jgtFmAmDfzTrJv/view?usp=sharing
https://campaignresources.phe.gov.uk/schools/topics/mental-wellbeing/overview
https://campaignresources.phe.gov.uk/schools/topics/mental-wellbeing/overview
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Latest news from School Teaching Hubs 
 
Prince Henry’s Teaching School Hub  
 
 

Initial Teacher Training 
 
As part of the ITT Market Review, all Teaching School Hubs have an increased role in supporting ITT 
providers within our region to offer ITT placements, Intensive Training and Practice Placements and 
map school engagement. The link to the ITT survey commissioned by the West Midlands Teaching 
School Hub is below, and we are asking if someone from every school across WM1 could complete it. 
Responses will remain confidential and will only be shared with the DfE. Results will be used solely for 
the purpose of improving teacher training in our area. 
 
Initial Teacher Training School engagement National Survey 
 
ECF Update 
 
For colleagues enrolled on the Prince Henry’s ECF programme with Ambition Institute, please note the 
following upcoming date for the Twilight Clinics in the Summer term for Year 1 and 2 ECTs. Details for 
these will be sent closer to the time.  
 

• Thursday 13th June 2024 – Year 1 ECT Clinic 3  
• Thursday 20th June 2024 – Year 2 ECT Clinic 6  

 
The next face-to-face conferences are also due to take place in the Summer term. You can book onto 
these now using the following link: www.ticketsource.co.uk/phtsh  
 
NPQ Update 
 
Applications for Autumn 2024 will open in the Summer term. Register your interest to ensure you 
receive up-to-date information on the application process, you can register your interest using the link 
below. For colleagues interested in the NPQ leading Primary Maths, please contact Catherine Atkinson 
at Rivers MAT via email at: catkinson@riverscofe.co.uk. 
 
 

AB Update 
 
Schools can still register ECTs for the Appropriate Body using the link below. Where ECTs are starting 
their induction midway through a term or are on short term supply contract, they must complete one 
full term in order for this to count towards their induction.  Anything less than one full term does not 
count.  
 
Complete Early Career Teacher and Appropriate Body Registration Form 
 
If schools are unsure then please contact Andy Duffy, the Teaching School Hub Director, via email at: 
ad@princehenrys.worcs.sch.uk.  
 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=o9n4cUczDUCoUtIXzz1lTgidtMCiCi1Mrf3R7VHhinBUNUszRks0UlBVUTYwMldGTEdUMDc0Uk1WVy4u
http://www.ticketsource.co.uk/phtsh
https://www.tfaforms.com/5042230?tfa_23=prince%20
mailto:catkinson@riverscofe.co.uk
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=4YOkb0hNYUugXRZ9uoAEi6OnPSHKPXFLkrQ0fL1iUDhUMUpPWVc3SUk2NjVWM1laN0ozSzNPTEhMUC4u
mailto:ad@princehenrys.worcs.sch.uk
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Tudor Grange Teaching School Hub 
 
Helen Dunnico – Head Teacher Advocate 
 
Helen Dunnico, the Head Teacher Advocate at Tudor Grange Teaching School Hub, is keen to visit 
schools in the Hub region, to better understand your contexts, share what the Hub can currently offer 
and to discuss ways in which we can potentially provide further support.   As a former Head Teacher, 
she understands how busy your days are, but hopes that engaging with the Teaching School Hub will 
provide some positive outcomes for staff and ultimately children. 
 
She will be contacting schools in the coming weeks to arrange a short visit and it would be really 
helpful if your office staff were aware to expect a call.   
 
She hopes to meet with many of you soon. 
 
ECF and AB Support Events 
 
They are offering regular online sessions to support you with ECT induction and delivering the Early 
Career Framework.  Over the summer term they will be offering: 
 

• Headteacher Briefings - these briefings will provide clarity on registration for AB and ECF 
for Autumn 2024, together with providing information on costings, statutory guidance and 
roles and responsibilities of stakeholders. 

• Induction Tutor Training - these training sessions will share information on the role of the 
induction tutor and facilitate opportunities to share best practice. 

• How to Write a Formal Assessment - these sessions will provide clarity on how to write a 
formal assessment during the ECT induction period. 

• Drop-In Clinics - these drop-in clinics are for all school stakeholders for ECF and AB. Pop in 
with questions or problems and a member of the team will be on hand to support you. 

 
NPQ Briefing Events 
 
They are offering targeted online 30-minute briefing sessions to explain more about the National 
Professional Qualifications. To sign up for any of the above events, please visit their Eventbrite page. 
 
Take part in an EEF project 
 
The EEF is recruiting schools, colleges and early years settings to take part in trials of high-potential 
programmes.  They are also subsidising programmes that have previously shown to have a positive 
impact on student attainment, so more schools can benefit. 
 
You can search your setting to find out which trials you could join, and which subsidising programmes 
are on offer where you are. 
 
 
  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/tudor-grange-teaching-school-hub-57695127483
https://tshc.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a358ab534420f2883a9f52c7f&id=fb29e229e2&e=ef96fdce11
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MAT SEND leaders play pivotal role in addressing the growing list of SEND challenges 
 
A new NFER report highlights that SEND provision in multi-academy trusts and schools is coming under 
increased pressure.  The study entitled The MAT Factor – Exploring how multi-academy trusts are 
supporting pupils with SEND, emphasises the crucial role MAT SEND leaders are playing in tackling 
these problems. 
 
Appropriate Body 
 
Calling Heads and Induction Tutors! Would you like more professional development and 
understanding of the ECT induction process? They are looking for a small team of heads and induction 
tutors to support the Appropriate Body with the ECT induction assessments. This is a great experience 
to see the best practice and get more insight about the support they offer schools and ECTs. 
  
If you are interested, please contact Billie via email at: bstewart@solihull.tgacademy.org.uk 
 
NPQs 
 
Funding for Autumn 2024 
Scholarship funding to cover the full cost of NPQs will be available to teachers and leaders from: 

• 50% of schools with the highest proportion of students who attract pupil premium funding. 
• 16-19 education settings identified as having high disadvantage. 

 
You will be able to check eligibility when the DfE portal opens for registrations in July, but if you have 
any questions, please get in touch with them. Additionally, the following courses will continue to be 
fully funded for teachers and leaders from state-funded schools or 16-19 organisations: 
 

• NPQ Leading Primary Maths 
• NPQ SENCO (not restricted to SENCOs – also available to existing or aspirant senior leaders) 
• NPQ for Headship 
• NPQ Early Headship Coaching Offer (if you are/have done the NPQH and are in the first 5 

years of headship) 
 
Funding for Spring 2025 has not yet been announced. 
 
Autumn 2024 Cohorts 
 
Registrations are not yet open for the Autumn 2024 cohort, but expressions of interest can be made 
via the Teacher Development Trust website. 
 
  

https://tshc.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a358ab534420f2883a9f52c7f&id=e3d1584dc9&e=ef96fdce11
https://tshc.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a358ab534420f2883a9f52c7f&id=e3d1584dc9&e=ef96fdce11
mailto:bstewart@solihull.tgacademy.org.uk
https://www.tfaforms.com/5042230?tfa_23=tudor
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Latest government news and updates 
 
Ofsted’s ‘Big Listen’ consultation to hear from children – reminder 
 
A reminder that on 21 March, the Office for Standards in Education, Children’s Services and Skills 
(Ofsted) extended its Big Listen consultation to hear directly from children, seeking their views on how 
Ofsted can improve.  
 
The consultation gives children (up to age 18) the chance to tell Ofsted what they think inspectors 
should look at when they visit their school or social care setting.  
 
The children’s consultation aligns with the main Big Listen consultation, which opened on 8 March for 
parents, carers and professionals working in education and social care.  
 
Both consultations close on 31 May.  
 
Read announcement in full  
 
 
Flexible working toolkit to support schools 
From 6 April, all employees, including those in education settings, will have the right to request flexible 
working from day one of a new job. If an employer is considering rejecting a flexible working request, 
they will now be required to consult with the employee, which can help ensure that all relevant 
information is understood before a decision is made.  
 
The Department for Education, with support from other sector experts, have produced the Flexible 
Working Toolkit, to support schools to:  
 

• Increase their understanding and awareness of flexible working in schools, including its 
benefits  

• Develop and implement a flexible working policy  
• Help employees to request flexible working 

 
 
Review your cyber security policies ahead of exams 2024 
 
As exam season approaches it is vital for schools and colleges to review their cyber security policies. 
Schools and colleges have a critical role to play in maintaining the integrity of assessments. Please 
confirm with your IT team or provider that they are taking action to meet our cyber security standards 
for schools and colleges. By meeting these standards, schools and colleges can increase cyber 
resilience and help protect student data.  
 
The National Cyber Security Centre has also published a free cyber security training package 
specifically tailored for school and college staff. The training includes hints and tips on password 
creation and management, multi-factor authentication, and protecting against phishing threats. 
password creation and management, multi-factor authentication, and protecting against phishing 
threats. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/ofsted-big-listen
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/ofsted-big-listen
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/ofsted-big-listen
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ofsted-asks-children-for-their-help-with-the-big-listen
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65156f9b6dfda6000d8e37da/Toolkit_experts.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.flexibleworkingineducation.co.uk/dfe-toolkit?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.flexibleworkingineducation.co.uk/dfe-toolkit?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lmdvdi51ay9ndWlkYW5jZS9tZWV0aW5nLWRpZ2l0YWwtYW5kLXRlY2hub2xvZ3ktc3RhbmRhcmRzLWluLXNjaG9vbHMtYW5kLWNvbGxlZ2VzL2N5YmVyLXNlY3VyaXR5LXN0YW5kYXJkcy1mb3Itc2Nob29scy1hbmQtY29sbGVnZXM_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxNi45MzQxMTMxMSJ9.A-zt0sqxaIXH-QnotkIgTiVgrzO6feSmUOsKkW0Np7U/s/1837321487/br/240807603195-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lmdvdi51ay9ndWlkYW5jZS9tZWV0aW5nLWRpZ2l0YWwtYW5kLXRlY2hub2xvZ3ktc3RhbmRhcmRzLWluLXNjaG9vbHMtYW5kLWNvbGxlZ2VzL2N5YmVyLXNlY3VyaXR5LXN0YW5kYXJkcy1mb3Itc2Nob29scy1hbmQtY29sbGVnZXM_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxNi45MzQxMTMxMSJ9.A-zt0sqxaIXH-QnotkIgTiVgrzO6feSmUOsKkW0Np7U/s/1837321487/br/240807603195-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lm5jc2MuZ292LnVrL2luZm9ybWF0aW9uL2N5YmVyLXNlY3VyaXR5LXRyYWluaW5nLXNjaG9vbHM_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQxNi45MzQxMTMxMSJ9.njskZ2HQlG_ife46zS9RmD_NSRSob_KWeXHbY2Q9yUU/s/1837321487/br/240807603195-l
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Exam stress – useful resources for teachers, parents and pupils 
 
We are aware that exams have the potential to exacerbate feelings of anxiety and stress amongst 
young people. That is why it's important that whilst pupils should be encouraged to work hard, this 
should not be at the expense of their wellbeing.   
 
There is a range of advice and guidance for students and parents to help alleviate or lessen the anxiety 
they have about sitting exams, including:  
 

• NHS Help your child beat exam stress   
• Anna Freud: How to identify the signs of academic stress, and ways to help   
• Student Minds – resources, tips and blogs about exam stress    
• Ofqual: Coping with exam pressure – a guide for students  

 
  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lm5ocy51ay9tZW50YWwtaGVhbHRoL2NoaWxkcmVuLWFuZC15b3VuZy1hZHVsdHMvYWR2aWNlLWZvci1wYXJlbnRzL2hlbHAteW91ci1jaGlsZC1iZWF0LWV4YW0tc3RyZXNzLz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwNDIyLjkzNjc0OTIxIn0.VozifHLDZcw71O3gADDg-WnKlggDfno7OFJxAyz0rvY/s/1837321487/br/241109230276-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vbWVudGFsbHloZWFsdGh5c2Nob29scy5vcmcudWsvZmFjdG9ycy10aGF0LWltcGFjdC1tZW50YWwtaGVhbHRoL3NjaG9vbC1iYXNlZC1yaXNrLWZhY3RvcnMvYWNhZGVtaWMtYW5kLWV4YW0tc3RyZXNzLz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwNDIyLjkzNjc0OTIxIn0.syXrar3g9KzEhgGlrFZuHrUC2XnZv6C2xb7jlLdeivQ/s/1837321487/br/241109230276-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnN0dWRlbnRtaW5kcy5vcmcudWsvZXhhbXN0cmVzcy5odG1sP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA0MjIuOTM2NzQ5MjEifQ.hV6PC4SEBInEdzjwfzvVphf9dXZcOo7Oz7HFClwk0Zw/s/1837321487/br/241109230276-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lmdvdi51ay9nb3Zlcm5tZW50L3B1YmxpY2F0aW9ucy9jb3Bpbmctd2l0aC1leGFtLXByZXNzdXJlLWEtZ3VpZGUtZm9yLXN0dWRlbnRzL2NvcGluZy13aXRoLWV4YW0tcHJlc3N1cmUtYS1ndWlkZS1mb3Itc3R1ZGVudHM_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDQyMi45MzY3NDkyMSJ9.9rNSy_yqC5dHSNby3M-6UumjWBtwfcWtxlVA-LV_aSE/s/1837321487/br/241109230276-l
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Latest training news and conferences 
 
What is the SCERTS Approach?  

SCERTS: Social Communication Emotional Regulation Transactional and Support 

SCERTS is an evidence-based framework for assessing children who need support with their social 
communication and emotional regulation skills, including autistic children. Transactional support is the 
support given to children to reach their goals and achieve their potential. 
 
The SCERTS approach is not a prescriptive curriculum, and it works alongside practice in settings and 
home. Designed to be collaborative and to value the contributions made by settings and families to a 
child’s development, setting goals to reflect what the child can do with the right support. A strengths-
based approach, so it starts with what a child can do instead of what they can’t do. 
 
To find out more about SCERTS access Stage 1 of the programme a free webcast. Once your setting / 
school has watched Stage 1 you can progress onto Stage 2. 
 
We are soft launching “What is the SCERTS Approach” therefore from 15 April 2024 until 12 May 
2025 those who are working with EYFS children in Settings / Reception / School ran nurseries can 
access this webcast.  
 
When booking via WCF:CPD search course code: 10462. Only one member of staff needs to be booked 
to get all the Stage 1 information, as once you have the webcast it can be shared amongst your EYFS 
team.  
 
Stage 1 schools / settings can access Drop-In Sessions and if they have questions and wish to progress 
onto Stage 2 and access the full training please contact the training team by emailing: 
workforcesupport@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk 
 
 
Managing change and transitions 
 
This course aims to:   

• Describe some of the reasons transitions and change can be difficult for CYP. 
• Explore how we can support CYP with change and transitions in school and the theory that 

underpins this. 
• Apply learning to think about what your setting already does to support transitions for CYP 

and what you might do moving forward 
 
Cost: £20 + VAT 

• 21 May 2024, 3.30pm to 4.30pm, virtual delivery, course code 10466 / 84689 
  

https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/LearnCPD/CoursesSearch.aspx
mailto:workforcesupport@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk
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Inclusion Conference 
 
Develop your strategic oversight of SEND: by supporting the leadership and development of an 
inclusive culture, to achieve an ethos that enables your pupils and teams to thrive. 
 
At our 2024 Worcestershire Inclusion Conference we aim to inspire everyone, with keynote speakers, 
workshops and the opportunity to discuss and reflect with others in schools/settings across 
Worcestershire.  Hear from two inspirational Keynote speakers. 
 
During the day delegates will attend three workshops which include: Using the revised dyspraxia 
pathway to support pupils in school, Everyday transitions: What makes a school day challenging for 
autistic children and how can we help? and Intensive Interaction.  
 
This conference is aimed at SENCOs, Inclusion Leads, Senior Leadership Teams and all those working in 
educational environments, with a role and passion for supporting all those in their community to 
achieve their aspirations. 
 
Book your place on Inclusion Conference  
 
 
TIAAS Network Meeting 
 
An opportunity to come together, share what’s working well and co-construct the Worcestershire 
TIAAS (Trauma Informed Attachment Aware settings) Pathway. 
 
Open to all schools / settings regardless of whether they attended the Introduction to Worcestershire 
TIAAS Pathway or not.  
 
Cost: Free and a maximum of two delegates per school / setting 
 

• 17 June 2024, 3.45pm to 5pm, virtual delivery, course code: 10444 / 84823 

 
 
 Book your place on any of the above training via WCF:CPD using your school CPD leader login details. 

Confirmations are issued at the point of booking and go to the delegate email provided. If your school 
requires support when booking, please contact the training team on 01905 844 420 or email 
workforcesupport@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk 

 
 
 
  

https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/LearnCPD/CourseBooking.aspx?CourseId=840&CourseSessionId=0&WaitlistGUID=&CourseGUID=&CourseSessionGUID=
https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/LearnCPD/CoursesSearch.aspx
mailto:workforcesupport@worcschildrenfirst.org.uk
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First Aid Training 
 
Our Health & Safety colleagues in Worcestershire County Council have a variety of first aid courses 
available to staff in schools throughout 2024. Courses include: 
 

• Emergency First Aid (1-day course) 
• Paediatric First Aid (2-day course) 
• First Aid at Work Certificate with Paediatric First Aid Combined (3-day course) 

 
Please download their First Aid Courses Flyer for details of dates available, costs, course times and 
locations. 
 
To book a place on any of their courses, please email: healthandsafety@worcestershire.gov.uk  
 
 
The RE Today Roadshow 2024 
  
RE Today are delivering an inspirational day of CPD for primary teachers of religious education, these 
will run regionally across the nation in 2024. Affordable, high-quality, and intensely practical training, 
showcasing the best resources from RE Today and NATRE - giving you and your school the support and 
confidence to teach about religious and non-religious worldviews. 
 
Led by one of the most inspiring speakers on Religious Education you will ever hear, Lat Blaylock will 
draw upon a career in RE to give a clear vision for the future of the subject in the next five years 
including an engagement with worldviews, using different ways of knowing in RE and the latest Ofsted 
requirements. 
 
Please download and share the roadshow flyer. 
  
Click on each link for further detail about the roadshows: 

• Leeds – 3 June 2024, Venue - Hilton Leeds city centre 
• Birmingham – 18 June 2024 , Venue - the Eastside rooms 
• Reading – 1 July 2024, Venue - Holiday Inn Reading South 

  
The day will include: 

• 4 seminars from Lat Blaylock focussing on ‘Challenge and Inspiration in RE’ 
• Practical ideas you can take away and use instantly in your classroom the next day 
• Celebrating RE and its fantastic community of teachers 
• Networking opportunities – make lasting connections around your region 
• Exclusive on-the-day offers and discounts in our Roadshow exhibition 
• Time and space away from the classroom to reflect on your RE and vision for the subject in 

your school 
  
Cost: £125 (NATRE members save 25% and pay only £93.75), discounts available for group bookings. 
If you require any further information, please contact Chris@retoday.org.uk  
 
  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/12YG6MWfyxUQoD0kWwZf3M_ylvUbdzu2Y/view?usp=sharing
mailto:healthandsafety@worcestershire.gov.uk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pt_cJ2XQpSdpueFQJzlCM84_qh5B3qoL/view?usp=sharing
https://www.retoday.org.uk/school-support/professional-development-courses/re-today-roadshow-north-leeds/
https://www.retoday.org.uk/school-support/professional-development-courses/re-today-roadshow-midlands-birmingham/
https://www.retoday.org.uk/school-support/professional-development-courses/re-today-roadshow-south-reading/
mailto:Chris@retoday.org.uk


Page 24 of 26 
 
 

Latest funding news 
 
Armed Forces Covenant Fund Trust for Schools 
 
Following the launch of the Families Strategy in January 2022, the MOD created a dedicated fund, ‘The 
Armed Forces Families Fund’ (AF3). This programme sits within the AF3 Fund. The MOD has partnered 
with the Armed Forces Covenant Fund Trust to administer the AF3 Fund. 
 
Under this programme, the Trust will award grants for projects which support Service children along 
their Educational Pathway. This funding will enable Service children to reach their full life potential. 
This programme is primarily focused on schools and local authorities across the UK. 
 
Applications can only address the needs of children aged 4-18 in full-time statutory education, who are 
from currently serving Armed Forces families. This includes pupils whose parents are on full 
commitment as part of the full-time Reserve Service. 
 
This funding is for stand-alone projects lasting up to two years. 
 
For more information please visit: The Service Pupil Support programme (covenantfund.org.uk) 
 
 
  

https://covenantfund.org.uk/programme/the-service-pupil-support-programme/
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Other local news and events 
 
Careers with The Curiosity Museum 
 
If you're part of a primary or middle school in Worcestershire, you're eligible to sign up for 
the FREE Curiosity Museum Online Pilot sponsored by Worcestershire LEP.  
 
Introducing Years 5 & 6 to Careers with the Curiosity Museum supports key stage 2 students to find 
out about the different careers through the power of curiosity and what interests them.  
 
Add your school's name to their list to get started before anyone else in Summer 2024!  
 
Find out more by visiting the Curiosity Museum website and watch their short video or sign up now for 
the FREE Summer 2024 Online Pilot!  
 
 
A weekend of elite goalball comes to Worcester!  
 
On the weekend of 15th and 16th June 2024, Worcester will play host to a unique blind sport event 
showcasing the highest calibre of goalball in the UK.  
 
Goalball UK, along with Goalfix Sports Ltd, are excited to bring this intriguing, fast paced Paralympic 
sport to the city of Worcester. It’s free to attend and a fantastic spectator sport with quick-fire games 
and a test of the senses not seen anywhere else.  
 
Goalball is a Paralympic sport designed for blind and partially sighted people. Originally the sport was 
created to help rehabilitate injured soldiers after World War II. Nowadays the sport is played and loved 
globally by many people at all levels.  
 
Players all wear blacked out eyeshades, so everyone’s level of vision is the same. The game is played 3-
a-side with the aim being to score into your opponent’s goal using a weighted ball with bells in.  
 
At the top level, players throw the 1.25kg ball at speeds up to 45mph, meaning there are lots of thrills 
and spills as players defend with their bodies using their senses of sound and touch to locate the ball.  
The Goalfix Cup is the highest level of goalball competition in the UK, the FA Cup of this sport if you 
like. The event takes place on Saturday 15th and Sunday 16th June 2024 at the University of 
Worcester's St John's Sports Centre. 
 
Players and teams from across the UK will converge on Worcester in hopes of lifting the trophy. In 
2023 Fen Tigers were crowned champions, breaking Northern Allstars’ back-to-back reign.  
The event is open to everyone to come and watch. There are plenty of seats available but please 
reserve a ticket for each person in your group. Audio descriptive commentary will be available 
throughout the weekend. To use the audio commentary guests need to bring their own headphones.  
Book your free tickets at https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/goalfix-cup-2024-tickets-865597333927?  
 
Visit the official Goalfix Cup 2024 webpage for more information: https://goalballuk.com/goalfix-cup-
2024/  

https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fo/jl7r83f4yhfvki3v3znzj/AOVVuEAprvcdp77FkQQBa0I?rlkey=6qaeeqoshypwmhodhy387q4qc&dl=0
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfZ7O9GOp9KjxzYaKxI6ZaOKSJmml-P1rUaWK-J6Z3t0o78nw/viewform?usp=sf_link
http://www.curiositymuseum.co.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b9H5IfXvOGk
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfZ7O9GOp9KjxzYaKxI6ZaOKSJmml-P1rUaWK-J6Z3t0o78nw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfZ7O9GOp9KjxzYaKxI6ZaOKSJmml-P1rUaWK-J6Z3t0o78nw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/goalfix-cup-2024-tickets-865597333927?
https://goalballuk.com/goalfix-cup-2024/
https://goalballuk.com/goalfix-cup-2024/
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Don’t miss out on Free Home Improvements now available to Worcestershire residents 
 
The Home Upgrade Grant scheme (HUGs) is designed to tackle colder homes that do not have mains 
gas central heating. Homeowners and tenants in Worcestershire could benefit from a variety of 
measures to help reduce energy bills including: internal and external wall insulation, loft and cavity 
wall insulation, air source heat pumps, solar panels, draught proofing and many more. 
 
Worcestershire County Council is working in partnership with Redditch Borough and Bromsgrove, 
Malvern Hills and Wychavon District Councils to deliver this programme. 
 
Worcester City Council and Wyre Forest District Council are administering their own HUG2 scheme and 
information can be found on their websites. 
 
To qualify, households must not use mains gas to heat their home, have a gross annual income of less 
than £36,000 with a current Home Energy Performance Certificate (EPC) rating of D to G.   
 
Funding is also available for landlords in the charity and private rented sector. 
 
Those who qualify for the scheme will undergo a free technical survey to determine the most suitable 
energy efficiency measures. 
 
For more information, including full eligibility, and to register your interest visit:  
www.worcestershire.gov.uk/home-upgrade-grant-scheme-hug2 or contact Act on Energy on their free 
advice line 0800 988 2881. 
 

 
 
All projects must be completed by March 2025. 
 
Your support in sharing the scheme with parents and carers via your newsletters and other 
communication channels would be most appreciated. 
 
 
 

 
 
Sarah Wilkins 
Director for Education, Early Years, Inclusion and Place Planning 
 

 

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/home-upgrade-grant-scheme-hug2
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